REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting 
Held at the Club July 3, 2008
Present:  Dean Allen, Jan Anderson, Gil Lafreniere, Jason Larrivee, Marg Hubbard, Norma Barber,  Ilsa Krukoff 
Regrets:   Richard Downing, Dave Sabier
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Added to agenda:  

    5.5.1   Letter from Barry Harper

    5.6   Game start times

    5.7   Notice of Motion requirement
Motion by Marg Hubbard, seconded by Jan Anderson, to adopt the agenda as amended. Carried.
2.0 Adoption of the minutes of the meeting held May 22/ 08 
       Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, to adopt the minutes.  Carried. 
       Board approval was also given to post the minutes of the AGM of June 26 / 08 on the

       website.

3.0 Business arising from the minutes
None
4.0 Old Business
4.1  Strategic Planning Committee - Membership
       Dean Allen discussed the need to strike a committee, and suggested the makeup of the

       committee should be both Board members and individuals from the general membership.  It

       was suggested that it might be best if a Board member were to chair the Committee.  The

       mandate of such a Committee would be to consider our Club’s future direction.  No 

       volunteers from the Board or from the general membership have yet stepped forward.  Item 

       was tabled for a future meeting
5.0 New Business
5.1  Fill Committee positions

       Dean Allen said that two Committee positions will need to be filled:  that of Promotion and

       Public Relations, and that of Game Management.  He outlined responsibilities of both

       positions.  Jan Anderson gave further input as to these responsibilities, and noted that there is 

       not necessarily strict adherence to a particular set of responsibilities being tied to a particular

       Committee.  Dean Allen stressed that the individuals who volunteer to head Committees

       should not be expected to take on all of the duties involved with a particular Committee: 

       rather, duties should be delegated or taken on by other volunteers in a collaborative fashion.
       There were no volunteers at present, so Dean tabled the filling of these positions until the

       next meeting.

5.2  Volunteer Representative – Richard Downing, who was to speak to this, was absent.

       Therefore the issue was tabled until the next meeting.

5.3 Treasurer’s Report format – Dean Allen suggested that the incoming treasurer, Norma 

Barber, consider improving the format of the financial statements.  He brought an example of a possible format, which he shared with Norma.  It was suggested that other items that should be considered include setting of an annual budget, comparisons to the previous year, and indications of how close we are to budget.  Norma will be meeting with the previous treasurer, Pat Beharry, and also will review the existing format.  The Board has asked her to consider what will work most effectively for her, and to bring her suggestions to the next meeting.  
5.4 Glass Replacement as per the Lease Agreement

Dean Allen has reviewed our original lease agreement, which he says has not been superseded by any subsequent agreement.  In this agreement, it states that the landlord is to look after broken glass.  In light of the fact that we had a window broken by vandalism earlier in the year, and that we repaired it at our own cost (as we felt that our insurance deductible was too high to warrant applying for insurance coverage), it was felt that we should revisit this issue.  Dean will write a letter to the landlord, requesting reimbursement of all or part of the moneys that were paid for the window replacement.  A question was raised by Jason Larrivee as to why we would not expect all of the money to be reimbursed.  Dean stated that, had we gone originally to the landlord, it would have been the landlord’s prerogative to choose the company and therefore the price for repair, and that this amount could differ from what was paid by our Club for the repair.  
5.5 Remuneration as per referral from AGM
At the AGM of June 26, 2008, a motion was passed referring the subject of Directors’ fees to the Board for discussion, and giving approval for an increase in these fees.  

5.5.1 Letter from Barry Harper – A letter from Barry Harper regarding the motion, and received via email on July 3,  was shared with the Board.  Barry wished to address his previous comments, made at the AGM, and to have it on record that he has reconsidered the views he expressed at the meeting.  He expressed his support for an increase in Directors’ fees, and suggested some possibilities for our consideration. 

5.5.2 Board discussion – It was clearly indicated in discussion that the Board feels that Game Directors should be fairly compensated for the job they do.  However, it was also felt that looking to Saskatoon as an example of what we should be paying was not necessarily appropriate as our Club and their Club differ in important ways (owning their own facility and a larger membership to name two). We were happy that our table counts have shown good growth for this year, but felt that we needed to wait and see the sustainability of this growth  when considering this as a factor.  However, it was felt that we as a Board should at present set an amount that reflects our commitment to supporting our Directors’ efforts, and that this amount could be reviewed at the next AGM.  It was also felt that both non-playing and playing directors should be recognized in this fashion  Ilsa Krukoff asked for clarification on the following points:
· Are we as a Club responsible in any fashion as regards Revenue Canada, when we are making payments to Directors?  It was felt that individuals who earn extra income in such a manner are themselves responsible to make any declarations, should their extra income exceed a certain amount.  

· What is the present policy in place with regard to remuneration for teaching associated with game play?  Jan Anderson said that those who teach a mini-lesson prior to a game which they subsequently direct are entitled under present policy to receive up to $15 for this mini-lesson should they so chose, but that in practice some people do not take this fee.  The Director’s fee is additional to this.  

· What defines a Non-playing Director?  Non-playing Directors are those who direct games for which they are ineligible to play for points, or who choose       not to play, or who step in when they had not intended to play, playing only because it becomes apparent that this would benefit the movement of the game for that session.

· What defines a Playing Director? Playing Directors are those who, although they are directing a game,  have also chosen to play in the game for points. 

Motion by Gil Lafreniere, seconded by Norma Barber, that we set a fee of $25 per session to be paid to our Non-playing Directors, and that the fee be in effect beginning August 1st, 2008.  Carried.  
Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Marg Hubbard, that Playing Directors receive a base fee of $5.00, plus an additional $1.00 per table, to a maximum total amount of $15.  In addition, a playing director will receive a free play.  

This is to be in effect beginning August 1st, 2008.  Carried.

5.6 Game start times  
Ilsa Krukoff asked that there be reconsideration of the motion passed at the AGM regarding game start times.  This was in response to concerns expressed by various Club members, and in particular by people playing and directing on Wednesday evening.  The concerns were as follows:

- There should have been a greater consultation process, including with those who will be playing in these games and with directors who will be directing these games

- Those voting at the meeting for the change were not necessarily those who would be most affected by the change.
- There was no prior notice given that this would be a matter presented and decided upon at the AGM

- This matter has been before the membership before, at which time the membership expressed a desire for the start time to remain as it is at present.

- Working people can find it difficult to come out to earlier games.  If we are trying to attract younger people to get involved , this is an important consideration.

- It can be especially difficult for a Game Director to move to an earlier time slot, as Directors are expected to arrive a half hour prior to game time.  If a mini-lesson is to be taught, the arrival time would be even earlier.  

- In any event, the motion was incomplete, in that it did not state when such a change would take place.

It was suggested by Dean Allen that we consider accommodating the request that prompted the original motion, with a slightly earlier start time, beginning at 7:15 instead of the present 7:30.   He felt that this would not be as big a change for the players and directors who are not dissatisfied with the present start time.  It was decided that we should try this change as a compromise.

Jason Larrivee will take on the responsibility of speaking prior to both a Monday night game and a Wednesday night game.  He will advise the members and Game Directors of the Board’s wishes to try the new time of 7:15, and ask for input from the group to see if there are any strong objections. It is hoped that allowing for input from those who are most directly affected by the change will show the Board’s commitment to respectful listening to members’ concerns and wishes.  
Jan Anderson asked to be advised once the start time was finalized, as she must include this information when she applies for game sanctions for the year.  

In order to allow for Jan to complete this process, and then for the change in game start times to be advertised, no change in start times will take place until September, 2008.  

5.7 Notice of Motion requirement
In response to concerns expressed by several members, and a request from members to have this matter brought forward, Ilsa Krukoff asked that the Board consider making it a requirement that when a member wishes to bring forth a significant motion at the AGM, this motion be presented in advance in the form of a Notice of Motion, complete with some background and rationale for the motion.  The reasons for this request were as follows:

- Two motions came from the floor at the AGM of June / 08.  In both cases, no prior notification nor prior background was given.

- The result was that a great deal of discussion was generated that could not readily be supported or refuted.  People did not necessarily have the knowledge that they needed in order to make an informed decision, yet were asked to do so.  Given some lead time in order for people to absorb the ramifications of a motion, the membership would be better equipped to make such a decision.  
Ilsa Krukoff also shared the following:   According to the Non-Profit Corporations Act, there are categories of business transacted routinely at an AGM (financial statements, auditor’s report, election of directors, consideration of bylaws).  All other business is deemed to be special business, and as such in the notice of the meeting, it should a) “state the nature of the business in sufficient detail to permit the member to form a reasoned judgment concerning that business; and b) include the text of any special resolution to be submitted to the meeting.”   She expressed her feeling that a Notice of Motion requirement should therefore be in place for significant business, and that this would not preclude motions being presented that arise as a part of the business that is being discussed (this type of motion can always come from the floor)
The feeling of the meeting was that, should a member wish to make an important motion at the AGM, he or she should be strongly urged to submit written Notice of Motion, complete with background and rationale, sufficiently in advance of an AGM in order for the Board to share it with the membership.  However, beyond that, it was felt by the majority of the Board members that we cannot require such Notice, as members should always be free to bring forth a motion from the floor.  In addition, it was felt that lengthy discussion on such matters could be curtailed if Roberts Rules of Order were implemented.  Finally, it was felt that the President had the power and the obligation to rule that the nature of a motion presented without notice from the floor could be such that it would be inappropriate for the members to make a decision on it without further knowledge.  As such, the President can rule that a special meeting will be held at a future date, whose sole purpose would be the discussion of the matter presented from the floor.  
6.0 President’s Report: 

Dean Allen welcomed all the members of the Board, and expressed his pleasure at the diverse makeup and significant experience of Board members.  He feels we have a very good blend, and is looking forward to an excellent experience with this Board.  
7.0 Committee Reports

 7.1 Financial Report – new treasurer Norma Barber had nothing to report at this time
7.2 Promotion and Public Relations -  vacant
         7.3 Club Operations  - Dave Sabier is ill:  no report
         .

7.4 Game Management   - vacant
8   Club Management – Jan Anderson had nothing to report at this time
9   Tournament Chair – Pat Beharry will continue in this capacity for the fall Sectional only
10.  Date for the next meeting:    Thursday, August 28, 2008
Meeting adjourned at 7:13 (Norma Barber)
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